

Arboretum Neighbourhood Board

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 11 August 2010 at the Madeley Centre, Rosehill Street

Present:

Councillor Farhatullah Khan (Chairman)

Imke Goalby

Simon Keeling

Paula Solowij

Ashley Waterhouse

Zia Bhatti

Fasal Hussain

Nasreen Akhtar

Bob Bridger

Derby City Council

Derby City Council- Neighbourhood
Manager

Derby City Council- Locality Services

Derby Homes

Community Champion & Resident Board
Member

Derby City Council, Youth Service

Resident Board Member

Derby Community Safety Partnership-

Community Cohesion

Derby Fire Rescue Services

In Attendance

Rajeev Nath

Neighbourhood Development and
Support Officer (Advisor)

Carl Willis

Martin Follows

Kully Raju

Head of Service (Streetpride West)

Streetpride Area Coordinator

1.	Welcome, Introduction and Apologies Councillor F Khan welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions took place. Apologies for absence were received from Monica Bailey, Inspector Keene and Inspector Gamblin.	
2.	Declarations of Personal and/or Prejudicial Interest Fasal Hussain declared an interest in the application for an extension of column for CCTV purposes on Richmond Road.	
3.	Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 9 June 2010 were noted as an accurate record of meeting. Matters Arising Imke Goalby explained that the funds from the Derby Millennium Network have been returned. The funds have been returned to the 2009-2010 budget, rather than the 2010-2011 budget. It is uncertain at this stage whether it can be carried over.	IG

4.	Fire Service – Access Issues Fire Appliances Bob Bridger suggested to move the ‘Access Issues for fire appliances’ presentation to the Highways and Transportation meeting.	IG
5.	Streetpride Presentation Martin Follows did a presentation on the new Streetpride service. The Streetpride telephone no. is: 0333 2006981 Ashley Lewis will attend the forums in the City Centre location of the Arboretum Ward and either Ashley or Kully Raju will attend the St Chad’s Neighbourhood Forum. At the forum meetings each coordinator will take back issues and bring back actions. Streetpride will be recruiting local ‘Streetpride Champions’. Streetpride would like residents to get involved in activities such as litter picks. A number of questions were raised about effectiveness of the service.	
6.	Arboretum Neighbourhood Board Budgets 2010/2011 The Board received an update report which set out the status of the funds awarded to the Arboretum Neighbourhood Board for 2010/2011. Because the meeting was not quorate, no applications for funding could be considered. These are to be carried forward to be discussed at the Board meeting on the 13 th October. The Board noted the contents of the report.	
7.	Young People’s Update Zia Bhatti advised there is a Youth Consultation meeting at the end of September 2010. He informed the Board that the Youth Forum will be set up in October 2010.	
8.	Yates’ Street Street Brief Although a lot of action from different agencies had taken place after the street brief, Imke advised that due to low call for service the Police and Derby Homes could not justify to prioritise Yates’ Street over other areas in the neighbourhood. Ashley and Rosey had gone around the neighbourhood to	

	<p>advise people to call the police or use evidence logs when they witness criminal or anti social behaviour.</p> <p>Paula said that Derby Homes have provided evidence logs to local residents in their properties and none of them have returned the logs. They had knocked on a number of doors, and spoken to residents as well. They have also held an ASB surgery in early August.</p> <p>Paula Solowij provided feedback on particular issues that were raised at the Street Brief.</p>	
9.	<p>Communications Subgroup</p> <p>Imke Goalby informed the Board that no membership or lead had yet been agreed for the communications subgroup. Ashley Waterhouse agreed to lead on the subgroup and take forward the actions within it. He is to set a date and time for the meeting and will recruit members onto the subgroup</p> <p>The Highways and Transportation Subgroup is to be lead by Brian Metcalf and the first meeting will take place on 19th August 2010 at 10.00am at Pear Tree Library. All Board members are invited to the subgroup.</p>	AW
10.	<p>Late Items</p> <p>Ashley Waterhouse reported racist graffiti outside Arboretum school. Kully Raju took a note of the report.</p>	
10.	<p>Date and Time of Next Meeting</p> <p>The date of the next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 6 October 2010 at 4.30 pm at the Madeley Centre, Rosehill Street.</p>	

Meeting closed at 6.15 pm